

TMU TEST – READING – TEST 2 – HOMEWORK

Read the text and choose the correct answer

Reading passage 1

'The best age to start learning the violin is between three and six,' says Margaret Porter, a violinist and music teacher. 'It's the time when you are learning about the world.' Margaret, who lives in London, prefers to take pupils at three and four, although she has made lots of exceptions for keen five-year olds. When she started teaching the violin in 1972, her first class consisted of her children's five-year-old school friends.

Margaret's pupils have group lessons. Each group has about a dozen pupils and each lesson lasts an hour, once a fortnight. In addition, each pupil has one individual lesson a week with her. Parents also have to attend the classes. It is important that the parents take an active interest in the lessons.

From the earliest lessons, pupils learn to play by ear. They do not even try to read music until they have been playing for several years, and for a long time there is a big difference between their playing and reading of music. Margaret says that her method is not supposed to produce great violinists, and always suggests that pupils who perform particularly well should leave and study the violin using more traditional methods.

1. What is the writer trying to do in the text?
 - A. explain why Margaret likes teaching the violin
 - B. describe a different way of teaching the violin
 - C. give advice on how to find a music teacher
 - D. explain why Margaret has a lot of pupils
2. Why should someone read the text?
 - A. to discover how Margaret learnt the violin
 - B. to learn why it is important to read music
 - C. to find out about Margaret's teaching method
 - D. to learn why children should play the violin
3. What opinion does Margaret have about her best pupils?
 - A. They ought to find another teacher.
 - B. They will become great violinists using her method.
 - C. They could try harder.
 - D. They take several years to learn to read music.
4. Margaret's first pupils were
 - A. her children
 - B. three-and four-year-olds
 - C. her own friends
 - D. her children's friends
5. Which of the following would Margaret include in an advertisement for her classes?
 - A. Learn to play the violin with your children – 2 lessons a week.
 - B. Watch your children learn to play the violin.
 - C. Group violin lessons for children – no more than 5 per groups.
 - D. We'll look after your children while you learn the violin.

Reading passage 2

Life originated in the early seas less than a billion years after Earth was formed. Yet another three billion years were to pass before the first plants and animals appeared on the continents. Life's transition from the sea to the land was perhaps as much of an evolutionary challenge as was the genesis of life.

What forms of life were able to make such a **drastic** change in lifestyle? **The traditional view** of the first terrestrial organisms is based on megafossils - relatively large specimens of essentially whole plants and animals. Vascular plants, related to modern seed plants and ferns, left the first comprehensive megafossil record. Because of this, it has been commonly assumed that the sequence of territorialization reflected the evolution of modern terrestrial ecosystems. In this view, primitive vascular plants first colonized the margins of continental waters, followed by animals that fed on the plants, and lastly by animals that preyed on the plant-eaters. Moreover, the megafossils suggest that terrestrial life appeared and diversified explosively near the boundary between the Silurian and the Devonian periods, a little more than 400 million years ago.

Recently, however, paleontologists have been taking a closer look at the sediments below this Silurian-Devonian geological boundary. It turns out that some **fossils** can be **extracted** from these sediments by putting the rocks in an acid bath. The technique has uncovered new evidence from sediments that were deposited near the shores of the ancient oceans - plant microfossils and microscopic pieces of small animals. In many **instances**, the specimens are less than one-tenth of a millimeter in diameter. Although **they** were **entombed** in the rocks for hundreds of millions of years, many of the **fossils** consist of the organic remains of the organism.

These newly discovered fossils have not only revealed the existence of previously unknown organisms, but have also pushed back these dates for the invasion of land by multicellular organisms. Our views about the nature of the early plant and animal communities are now being revised. And with those revisions come new speculations about the first terrestrial life-forms.

1. The word "**drastic**" is closest in meaning to
A. widespread B. radical C. progressive D. risky
2. According to the theory that the author calls "**the traditional view**," what was the first form of life to appear on land?
A. Bacteria B. Meat-eating animals
C. Plant-eating animals D. Vascular plants
3. According to the passage, what happened about 400 million years ago?
A. Many terrestrial life-forms died out.
B. New life-forms on land developed at a rapid rate.
C. The megafossils were destroyed by floods.
D. Life began to develop in the ancient seas.
4. The word "**extracted**" is closest in meaning to
A. located B. preserved C. removed D. studied
5. What can be inferred from the passage about the **fossils**?
A. They have not been helpful in understanding the evolution of terrestrial life.
B. They were found in approximately the same numbers as vascular plant fossils.
C. They are older than the megafossils.
D. They consist of modern life-forms.
6. The word "**instances**" is closest in meaning to

- A. methods B. processes C. cases D. reasons
7. The word "*they*" refers to
A. rocks B. shores C. oceans D. specimens
8. The word "*entombed*" is closest in meaning to
A. crushed B. trapped C. produced D. excavated
9. Which of the following resulted from the discovery of microscopic fossils?
A. The time estimate for the first appearance of terrestrial life-forms was revised.
B. Old techniques for analyzing fossils were found to have new uses.
C. The origins of primitive sea life were explained.
D. Assumptions about the locations of ancient seas were changed.
10. With which of the following conclusions would the author probably agree?
A. The evolution of terrestrial life was as complicated as the origin of life itself.
B. The discovery of microfossils supports the traditional view of how terrestrial life evolved.
C. New species have appeared at the same rate over the course of the last 400 million years.
D. The technology used by paleontologists is too primitive to make accurate determinations about ages of fossils.